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No: CHQ/AIGETOA/285




            
   Dated: 16th July 2010

To, 


Sh. Gopal Das 
Director (HR), BSNL

Bharat Sanchar Bhawan

Janpath, New Delhi.
Subject: Regarding letter to CGMs/PGMs issued by GM (SR) - an act of threat which created unpleasant situation in field.
Reference: No. BSNL/9-3/SR/2010 dated 12th July 2010
Dear Sir,


I would like to draw your kind attention over the reference letter issued by GM (SR) to the CGMs/PGMs/GMs BSNL CO which is creating unpleasant situation in the field. 
BSNL CDA rule is self explanatory and action against insubordination, disobedience or disrespect at every level has been taken care to maintain the discipline but not to threat or creating fear among the employees. Approaching Court of Law against any injustice is fundamental right of the every individuals of this country. There was absolutely no need to remind BSNL CDA rule specially relating it with the write petitions filed in the humble court of law by some Direct Recruit JTOs/JAOs merely on prediction of GM (SR) of insubordination, disobedience or disrespect.

Teaching fresh lesson of CDA rule to the CGMs/PGMs and GMs of BSNL CO by GM (SR) through this letter using offensive sentence “not to be tolerated” in subject line is highly unwarranted, offensive and indirect threat to the Direct Recruits of BSNL by cleverly manipulating the words. 

Moreover, contents of this letter seems highly appealing to the ITS officers in the field to impose the false cases of insubordination, disobedience or disrespect on the Direct Recruit of BSNL to crush the legitimate voice against indefinite deputation of ITS officers.

This is not the first time when GM (SR) has issued such kind of letter to threat the employees’ especially direct recruit but it has been practice of the officer since he has taken the charge of GM (SR). 
I request your good self to take appropriate action in this regard so that any vindictive act based on the letter which can create unproductive environment in the field can be avoided. 
Regards,

 (R P Shahu)
    
Copy to: 
· Sh. Kuldeep Goyal, CMD BSNL for kind information and appropriate action please.
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